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COMMUNITY ADVISORY COMMITTEE

HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT
THURSDAY FEBRUARY 26, 2015
2:00 P.M. – 3:00 P.M.
MINUTES 
	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting was called to order at 2:08 pm


	ATTENDANCE


	Members Present: Maureen Andrew, Brandi Geoit, Pamela Sabella
Members Absent: Joyce Johnson
Guests Present: Joe Parramore, Robert Reynolds
Grantee Staff Present: None
Lead Agency Staff Present: None
Health Councils Staff Present: Ashley Richards, Lisa Nugent

	CHANGES TO AGENDA
	Andrew Maldonado was removed from voting membership of the committee. 
  

	ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES
	The minutes from January 22, 2014 were approved. M: Sabella S: Andrews. 


	CARE COUNCIL REPORT
	Pam Sabella gave the Care Council report for the meeting held on Feb 4, 2015 at the Children’s Board of Hillsborough County.

Aubrey Arnold reported that we are in the last month of the program year. He recently spoke with our contract manager at HRSA and she said to expect the award later this month. The award may be partial or full, as there have been conflicting reports. Aubrey feels confident that the Ryan White Program is secure and there is level funding.

Aubrey discussed an announcement sent on Friday to local Ryan White Part A providers. Providers were notified that the Part A program has been notified by the state of Florida DOH that they will no longer be supported by CAREWare and that they will have to stop using the State’s version by June 30th of this year. The grantee is working on a procurement to find a new data system with HRSA compliant vendor. This change will impact all Part A’s EMA’s in Florida and the grantee’s office has spoken with the other areas about their plans. The goal of the grantee’s office is that the new system will be user-friendly and will be as seamless as possible. 

Aubrey went through the Grantee’s Response to the Assessment of the Administrative Mechanism (AAM) and addressed all findings from the AAM and their plans to rectify the findings. 

Aubrey discussing the ADAP transition of clients to the ACA Marketplace. It has been a slow process statewide with a small percentage of clients who turn out to be eligible to transition. 

Demarcus Holden announced that the recent Part B Request for Applications (RFA) closed and awardees were notified. Part B is currently in the process of negotiating contracts and closing out the current contract year. If providers need assistance with the RSR report, they should contact the data manager. 

All the Part B contracts are now on the Part B year. 

Lisa Nugent reminded the Care Council that members who receive mileage reimbursement need to have their mileage in before the end of February because the Part A contract year is closing. 

Ashley Richards presented a PowerPoint on the Mother to Child Transmission.

The next Care Council meeting will be March 4, 2015.

	COMMUNITY INPUT/CONCERNS
	Robert Reynolds expressed several concerns regarding clients falling through the cracks with respect to income and eligibility, homelessness or unsecured housing as it relates to eligbility for services, concern over the lack of consumer participation at the Community Advisory Committee, concerns with recruiting measures being taken by the Membership Committee, and PAC eligible clients not being enrolled in PAC when they are eligible. Staff reported that some of these concerns are outside of the purview of the Care Council. Some of these concerns are in the process of being addressed by the Care Council at the SIOC meeting that will be held on March 4th at the Children’s Board. Membership is currently revising their member recruitment strategies and hope to recover from recently losing members. 

AHCA recently sent out a letter to clients notifying them of a transition into a new plan. The letter can be confusing for some clients and they should be referred to either AHCA or their case managers for further explanation.

New Florida MMA plans will be going out to clients with the next AHCA newsletter. 

PAC Waiver is not a program that is advertised to client’s enough. Providers have to become advocates for the clients/patients in order for them to get access to the coverage level that they need and are eligible for. Clients have been known to go without PAC covered services for months or years until a case manager enrolls them in PAC. This results in unnecessary out of pocket expenses for the client and his/her family could have avoided by being enrolled in PAC waiver. 
The current PAC manual has been released and is open for suggestions/edits. AHCA is making attempts to involve clients in the PAC planning process by requesting that clients share what services they need so that they can be added to the PAC service list.

	ANNOUNCEMENTS
	AHF will be holding a monthly meeting of clients with undetectable viral loads called the League of Legends. More information will follow.

	ADJOURNMENT
	With no further business to come before the committee the meeting was adjourned at 3:12 pm. 
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